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Introduction
 

The Principal Satisfaction Survey (PSS) was designed as a performance 
management tool to hold Central offices accountable for the quality of support 
they provide schools and inform Central’s efforts to continuously improve its 
performance. 

Respondents 

This voluntary survey was conducted in May 2018. A total of 1,169 out of 1,606 

principals responded to the survey, resulting in a 73% response rate, compared 

to the 2017 PSS response rate of 67%. 
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Survey Topics
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  Sample Size and Response Rates
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Satisfaction with the Panel for Educational Policy
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Satisfaction with the Chancellor
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Satisfaction with the Department
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Trust
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Division of Teaching and Learning
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Performance Measurement Tools
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 Satisfaction with Accountability Tools
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Division of Operations
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 Satisfaction with Food, Facilities, and Transportation
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Satisfaction with Health and Safety
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Office of School Support and Supervision
 
& Office of Field Support
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School Support
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Combined Field & School Support
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 Division of Instructional & Information 

Technology
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 Satisfaction with Technology Services
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Office of the General Counsel
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Satisfaction with Legal, Compliance, and Audit
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Additional Notes
 

• The PSS is not administered to principals in charter schools or district 79

schools.

• Data presented excludes any respondents who selected “N/A,” “Not Sure,”

or did not answer.

• In prior years, questions about usefulness of performance management

tools and satisfaction with accountability tools asked about the Progress

Report, as opposed to the School Quality Report.

• In prior years, the survey asked about satisfaction with “food services and

cafeteria staff,” as opposed to “cafeteria staff.” Due to changes to the

survey, longitudinal trends can only be reported for cafeteria staff.

• In prior years, the question around satisfaction with technology services

was worded as “the DIIT Help Desk (phone: 718-935-5100)” as opposed

to the “DIIT Online Help/Service Desk.”

• In prior years, the question around satisfaction with legal, compliance, and

audit was worded as “I get the help I need with audits,” as opposed to “I

get the guidance I need when my school is under audit.”
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